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The graph  shown represents crimestoppers tips received by both HRM policing agencies and not ones that 
may have been received by Fishery Enforcement, SPCA,  Fuel & Tobacco Compliance etc. occurring within 
HRM.  A +12% increase in crimestoppers tips was experienced in the 2017 calendar year within HRM when 
compared to 2016.  In 2016, HRM police made 30 arrests as a result of the tips received, in the 2017 calendar 
year 28 arrests were made or a -7% decrease.  In 2017 a +21% increase in the number of cases cleared within 
HRM over the same period in 2016.  Tipsters received a total of $6,980 in 2017 and $8,200 in 2016 or a 
decrease of -15%.       In HRM total Property/Drugs recovered as a result of Crimestoppers were valued at 
$129,400 in 2017 or an increase of +41% over 2016.
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Cole Harbour RCMP  keep watch at Eastern Passage during the major rain and wind storm in January.   
Cst. Blair Dole Cole Harbour RCMP launched his “Pink Tape Campaign” in January by presenting to a large 
number of Cole Harbour Minor Hockey coaches.  This idea conceived from community policing officer 
Cst. Blair Dole,  resulted from his coaching minor hockey.  Coach Dole’s team had an issue with bullying in 
the dressing room and as a result he created the “Pink Tape Campaign” that has subsequently been 
adopted by Hockey Nova Scotia.   A kick off campaign game was held at Cole Harbour Place ,with 
Stetsons and Spurs and several dignitaries present.  Once again the illustrious Halifax District 'all star' 
hockey team made good on being, if anything, consistent in being defeated at the hands of the North 
Preston all stars who skipped away with an 8-3 victory. Although the Halifax District team tried, the best 
efforts of wobbly legs Warrington, ankle biter Oppong and Maurice the 'fuel-less' rocket Carvery could 
not upset the Preston all star winning streak.
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You may remember in December Halifax District raised money and clothing for Cst. Desjardin currently on 
assignment in Haiti. Here are the fruits of his efforts, only $80. 00 (we raised $1000.00) fed an entire orphanage and 
we clothed all 3!!! Cst. Faulkner Sheet harbour opted to lace up his skates for a “skate Patrol” at Lily's Hill in Sheet 
Harbour .  There were many great comments on social media from the community that witnessed the same, perhaps 
Halifax District should draft Cst. Faulkner for the next RCMP vs Preston Hockey Game!

In conjunction with African Heritage Month and to 
mark the 50th anniversary of the first Black RCMP 
member to join Canada's national Police Service. Sgt. 
Craig Smith (center) held a panel discussion with 
retired African-Nova Scotian police officers. Supt. Ted 
Upshaw, Cpl. Calvin Lawrence and from HRP Cst. Cedric 
Upshaw and Cst. Rick Smith. This event was sponsored 
by TD Bank and the Halifax Regional Library system.
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